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May 11, 2020 

 

The Honorable Elaine Chao 

Secretary of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave., SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Secretary Chao, 

 

We submit this letter to voice our strong support for the Maine Department of Transportation’s 

Better Utilizing Investment to Leverage Development (BUILD) Grant application. Through this 

application, MaineDOT is seeking $25 million in federal funding to be matched by $15.5 million 

in state and other federal funding to replace the Ticonic Bridge, which connects the communities 

of Waterville and Winslow in our state. 

 

The Ticonic Bridge carries U.S. Route 201 over the Kennebec River and is used by more than 

16,000 vehicles every day. The bridge provides access to shopping, critical healthcare, and freight 

delivery. Many commuters use this bridge also. It is critical that this bridge remain accessible to 

the residents who use it daily, and any interruption in service would prove to be devastating to our 

constituents:  the residents of Waterville and Winslow and the surrounding communities. 

 

The Ticonic Bridge was originally built in three separate sections. Construction began in 1909. 

Today, the bridge has deteriorated to the point that further attempts to repair or rehabilitate the 

structure are not feasible. Without replacement, this bridge stands to be posted for weight 

restrictions or closed, creating a detour and traffic congestion. 

 

Maine is one of the most rural states in the country. MaineDOT is responsible for approximately 

2,800 bridges, and many of these are nearing the end of their useful lives. The department has been 

an accomplished, experienced, and responsible steward of not only BUILD Grant funding but also 

other federal discretionary grant monies. The dedicated and hardworking staffers at MaineDOT 

will deliver this project with success. Replacing the Ticonic Bridge will ensure mobility and safety 

for this region without inflicting undue burdens – burdens that our state, with its vast rural areas, 

simply cannot afford. 

 

We are pleased that MaineDOT is seeking funding assistance from the U.S. Department of 

Transportation. The declining condition of the Ticonic Bridge poses a risk to the quality of life for 

area residents. We respectfully request that you consider awarding in full the funding MaineDOT 

is seeking through the BUILD Grant program. 

 



Thank you for your time and consideration.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

        
Scott W. Cyrway       Catherine M. Nadeau   

State Senator        State Representative  

     

 

  

 
Bruce A. White 

State Representative  
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March 23rd, 2020 
 
The Honorable Elaine Chao 
Secretary of the U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Chao:  

Please accept this letter in strong support of the Maine Department of Transportation’s (MaineDOT) 
USDOT BUILD grant application.  

As you are aware, the State of Maine has unique infrastructure challenges due to its geography, weather, 
and low population density. Much of Maine is comprised of vast forest land, making it one of the most 
rural states in the country. This rural nature makes reliable and safe infrastructure a crucial component for 
U.S. businesses, employment and mobility across the region. This BUILD grant award would allow the 
replacement of one major bridge which is in our region of service. This project is critical to maintaining 
the state’s highway freight corridors (into, out of, and within the state) which support the majority of the 
state’s freight shipments (including forest products and other heavy bulk commodities).  

KVCOG represents a rural region in an already rural state and this BUILD grant would specifically 
replace the Ticonic Bridge (#2854) which is essential to allow businesses, residents and tourists to have 
modern transportation infrastructure that others, in more populous regions, take for granted. This Bridge 
is the primary transportation link between the communities of Waterville and Winslow that serve as 
Service Center Communities. If these projects do not occur, the region will experience a decline in 
financial opportunity, drastically reducing Maine residents’ way of life. For these reasons, and many 
more, we at KVCOG fully support MaineDOT’s BUILD grant application. 

We are pleased that MaineDOT is seeking assistance from the U.S. Department of Transportation to 
replace the identified bridges and intersection. We strongly believe that this region of the country cannot 
be competitive on a regional, national, or global scale, if these improvements to the highway system are 
not funded. We thank you for your careful review of this application, and respectfully request that you 
consider fully funding this project in this round of BUILD grant award.  

 
Kennebec Valley Council of Governments 
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